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Circular 0049/2009
To:  Boards of Management and Principal Teachers of 
Community and Comprehensive Schools

Clarification regarding legitimate use of non-pay funding

In the context of the Budget in October 2008, the Minister for Education and Science indicated that it was his intention to streamline and rationalise the different grant schemes that provide funding to schools.  The Minister made this statement having regard to representations and suggestions made to his Department that the grant system should be simplified for ease of administration and that school management should have greater autonomy over the funding provided. 

As you will be aware, a decision was made in the October 2008 budget that funding for school books would be targeted at schools within the DEIS (Delivering Equality of Opportunity in Schools) scheme.  Approximately €7 million is being made available for this purpose this year.  This will be provided to DEIS schools in the form of enhanced capitation payments rather than a continuation of the previous annual application process.  This additional funding to DEIS schools issued in June.
The purpose of this letter is to clarify that Boards of Management of Community and Comprehensive schools that are not in receipt of DEIS funding can utilise their non-pay funding to support book rental schemes or to otherwise help provide books for individual pupils where this is considered by a Board to be a priority for the school.

Martin Hanevy 

Assistant Secretary

August 2009










